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December 12, 2016 Elder Meeting Summary 

The deacons joined the elders for prayer to open the meeting. There was further discussion and agreement on 
the 2017 budget recommendation, which will be presented to the congregation at the January 9 Budget Review 
Meeting and the January 29 Congregational Meeting.   
 

The selection process for a new worship leader for second service is continuing, under the leadership of Pastor 
Andrew. A search committee is being formed and members of the congregation who have been involved in 
leading worship at the second service are being consulted.  
 

There was extended discussion of potential elder board members and officers, prompted in part by John 
Hylton’s call to become Interim Pastor at Salem E Free Church in February. This discussion will be concluded 
at the elder board’s January business meeting. 
 

Most of our St. Paul’s small groups have reported strong growth for the past semester. Some that have 
declined in attendance may be consolidated.   
 

Pastor Brian presented information concerning the impact of the distribution of gift bags to area residents and 
of our Facebook ministry on attendance at the Acoustic Advent. There are benefits to both strategies. The use 
of social media is cost effective, but getting our members involved in the gift bag distribution was a motivating 
and engaging form of discipleship.   
 

Plans for the youth ministry in 2017 include two major emphases: relational connection and spiritual 
connection. The youth room will be moved downstairs to the old confirmation room, with plans to paint and 
decorate the room on January 4.   
 

Pastor Mark reported on the recent stewardship campaign, which resulted in slightly increased stewardship 
commitments for 2017 over 2016. January 1 is an important date in the pastoral leadership transition. All three 
pastors will be installed in their new roles at the installation service scheduled for January 8 at 3 p.m.  
 

The meeting concluded with a time of prayer, led by Pastor Andrew.   
 

John Hylton, Vice Chair 
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Four candidates will begin Stephen Ministry training on January 4, 2017. They are Rob Hicks, Matthew 
Jepsen, Ruth Marsh, and Sieglinde Schnellbacher. They will complete fifty hours of training this spring, with 
commissioning planned for June, 2017. Instructors for the various training modules will include Pastor Mark 
Friz, Jim Glauert, Barb Hueffmeier, Doris Hylton, John Hylton, Katie Prsha, and Joyce Sabine.   
 

Please pray for all of our current Stephen Ministers and those they care for, as well as our prospective Stephen 
Ministers and their instructors. 
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Spiritual Sisters ABF 
Sundays, 9:45 a.m., Room 204 
Come, discover how to listen to God’s Word and 
know His everlasting love as we study Malachi. 
Newcomers are always welcome! 
 

Quilters 
Tuesdays, 9:30 a.m. - 2 p.m. 
We will continue to meet the first three Tuesdays of 
December. Come join us! 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
Resumes January 11, Wednesdays, 9 - 11 a.m.,  
We continue studying "The Armor of God" by 

Priscilla Shirer Join us as we study the book of 
Ephesians together.   
 

Women’s Fellowship 
Wednesday, January 11, 11:30 a.m. 
������ ��	�� 
����� 
��� 
	����� ��������� ���� �������
provided. Remember to contact your “Friend to 
Friend”, as they are always happy to hear from us 
and we are always happy to hear how they are. 
 

Prayer Shawl 
Thursday, January 26, 1 p.m.  
We will be meeting at Sieglinde Schnellbacher’s 
�������
����������������������� -8575 for directions. 

Stich-In 
We have enjoyed a nice break during the holiday season,  Now is the time to get back into the routine of 
creating wonderful dresses and shorts for the orphans in the Congo.  We have changed our meeting day from 
the third Saturday to the third Tuesday.  We will meet in January on the 17th at 9am.  We stay as long as 
anyone wants to stay, typically we break up about noon time. 
 
I would like to invite anyone who would like to share in our ministry of giving to these unfortunate 
children.  We have all the supplies, all we need are willing hearts and minds to give their time.  We need 
people with many talents, not just sewing.  We can put you to work, cutting, pressing, and sewing.  Plus if you 
have the gift of design you can help by designing our dresses so that each one is special.  Not to worry about 
sewing skills, we can teach you from the start or help you develop your current skills.  Plus you get to enjoy 
fellowship with others that enjoy doing for others.   
 
I continue to congratulate the congregation for their help in donating supplies, we have been blessed with 
many needed supplies.  We continue to accept donations of cotton fabric, sewing notions, and tools 
 
If you have any questions please give me a call Phyllis Bauer, 314-567-3216. 
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From Pat Ruhmann & Family: 
Our family sincerely appreciates the spiritual support of our Pastors Mark, Brian, Andrew, and Dan during 
Doug's illness and recent passing. 
 

The St. Paul's family outreach of the luncheon, prayers, cards, phone calls, visits and donations has given us 
much Tender Loving Care, and for that we are extremely grateful. 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Pat Ruhmann / Rick Ruhmann / Nancy, Jim, Sarah & Rebekah Crews 
 
From the Refo Church in Berlin: 

We are glad to still be part of the REFO church as our spiritual home and I am glad 
to see God's presence in people's lives here in the REFO church. I am also glad 
about this strong tie of friendship across the ocean. 
It was great to have the St. Paul's team here with us. 
Their help was amazing and without that help it 
would not have been possible to finish these two 
floors in time for the renters. The building work is 

in constant progress and your prayers before God are very appreciated, just as 
we also pray for you. We do say thank you for the Christmas gift!   

           ~Andy & Claudio Rauhut 
 
From the St. Louis County Pet Adoption Center: 
From a post on Facebook: It's Christmas already! Big thank you to Mary and the folks of the St. 
Paul's Evangelical Church, St. Louis Quilters Group for the kitty blankies. The kitties will love 
the new blankets! 
 
{This is one of the many sewing projects taking place on Tuesdays!} 
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January Ushers February Ushers 
8:30 a.m.  11:00 a.m. 8:30 a.m.  11:00 a.m. 

Frank Serdy, Capt 
Charles Buescher 

Walter Gummersheimer 
Bob Hallahan 

Jeff Drake, Capt 
Christy Drake 

Bill Mueller, Capt 
Alan Mueller 
Ted Shockley 
Bob Tucker 

Chuck Caesar, Capt 
Phyllis Caesar 
Chasity Caesar 
Ron Hueffmeier 
Danielle Walter 

Our Confirmation Retreat will be February 19-20! 
High Schoolers are also invited. We have a special 
speaker, Todd Brooks, who is a pastor at Immanuel E-
Free and has a background in college ministry. 
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1/1 New Year’s Day 
 Regular Worship Services with 
 Communion 
1/2 Church Office Closed 
1/3 Missions Team // 7 p.m. 
1/4 Mom Connect Resumes // 9:30 a.m. 
1/8 Pastor Installation (Reception 
 Following) // 3 p.m.  
1/9 Budget Meeting // 7 p.m. 
1/11 Men’s Fraternity Resumes // 6 a.m. 
 Women’s Bible Study Resumes // 
 9 a.m. 
1/16 Deacon Meeting // 5:30 p.m. 
 Elder Meeting // 7 p.m. 
 Ladies Night Out // 6:30 p.m. 
1/17 Newsletter Deadline 
1/23 Blood Drive // 3-7 p.m. 
1/23 Life Team // 7 p.m. 
1/29 Potluck Lunch // 12 p.m.  
 Annual Meeting // 1 p.m. 

Sundays Traditional Worship Service 8:30 a.m. 
 Sunday School/Adult Bible Fellowship 9:45 a.m. 
 Contemporary Worship Service 11 a.m. 
 

Tuesdays Quilters 9:30 a.m.– 
  2 p.m. 
Wednesdays 
 Men’s Fraternity (Resumes 1/11) 6 a.m. 
 Women’s Bible Study (Resumes 1/11) 9-11 a.m. 
 Mom Connect (Resumes 1/4) 9:30-11:30 a.m. 
 Prayer Meeting 12:15 p.m. 
 FOCUS Youth Group 6:30-8 p.m. 
Thursdays 
 Chorale 7 p.m. 
 Celebration Ringers 7-7:45 p.m. 
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